
 NH Judicial Branch Domestic Violence Committee 
 

Committee Report/Minutes          

Attending: Jean Kilham, Anne Zinkin, Karen Gorham, Katie Tripp, Dianne Martin, Chair. 
 
The NHJB Standing Committee on Domestic Violence met on March 29, 2022 to discuss  

1. Introductions and Overview of Committee Charge 
2. Review of Draft Catalogue of Task Force Recommendations 
3. Discussion Regarding Internal and External Nature of Recommendations 
4. Wrap up and next steps 

 

At the meeting the Committee reviewed the Task Force recommendations and the draft 
catalogue of recommendations. The Committee discussed the recommendations and 
determined which were entirely within the Branch’s purview and which will require the 
cooperation of stakeholders and government officials. The catalogue was approved by the 
Committee.  

Recommendations and 
tasks completed 
following the March 29, 
2022 meeting 

• Recommendation 1.1:  The Administrative Council of the Judicial 
Branch should designate a standing branch Domestic Violence 
Committee to recommend ongoing improvements to the branch’s 
response to domestic violence cases, as set forth above, and make 
public reports, similar to the Language Access Committee. 

• Charge 1: Catalogue all of the Task Force 
Recommendations 

Expectations for next 

meeting 

The Committee will focus on recommendations related to changes to 
forms and publication of non-precedential orders. 
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